
From: Beata O&#39;Connell
To: Norio, Ann-Marie; 
Subject: Re: Request to Delegate to Regional Council
Date: Thursday, September 17, 2020 8:08:36 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Niagara Region email system. Use
caution when clicking links or opening attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Hello Anne - Marie,

I appreciate your confirmation for my delegation to the Regional Council held today,
September 17th, 2020. 

I would like to put in my place Angela Braun as my delegate.  For many years, 
Angela is a professional educator of children and youth. She is also a mother of 
children and curriculum advisor for the educational movement:- "Veritatis Splendor"
which is in the developing process.  

 I wouldn't be able to come on time to the
Zoom meeting. Therefore, I would like Angela Braun (her address and phone number
is provided below) to speak today on the following topic: 

Against Mandatory, "New Norms" / Measures (especially in regards to children):

1) Who is taking the responsibility for the harm created by the mandatory measures -
especially in a relation to children while in schools and recreational institutions?

Public Health Ontario is not taking any responsibility for
mandatory masks, tests and sanitizers. Therefore, any harm done
to children from these measures has to be addressed for reliability
towards those, who directly imposed such measures and created
by-laws. 

2) What medical data say about mandatory masks, social distancing and lockdown
imposed on children?

Toronto Sick Kids Panel original report
“Non-medical and medical face masks are not required or
recommended for children returning to school.
strict physical distancing should not be emphasized to children in the
school setting as it is not practical and could cause significant
psychological harm
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•   Close interaction, such as playing and socializing is central to
child development and should not be discouraged
•   During outdoor activities, such as recess, physical distancing
should not be required
•   Sports and physical education classes should be encouraged
and continue according to available protocols.
•   Schools should endeavour to offer as many of their usual clubs
and activities as possible.”

3) Conclusion: 

There is no medical data that would support any of the imposed measures in a
relationship to COVID -19. In case of children there is almost 0% of death rates and
spread. This particular type of coronavirus is less harmful then every seasonal flu.
However mandatory measures are very harmful to people's health (both: physical and
mental); and has devastating effects on people's financial well being as it collapses
our economy (Niagara region suffers tremendous devastation of small businesses). 

In regards to children, schools and taxes:

Many of us did not sent our children to schools this year as forced  mandatory
measures are extremely dangerous to the well being of our children. Therefore, in
addition,  we should be exempt from paying taxes for schools that we do not wish to
support at this point. 

Once again, we do not agree on the mandatory measures such as: masks, social
distancing, lockdown or possibility of mandated vaccination. It's all created by the
politicians who suppose to serve us not to practice dictatorship. They are our elected
representatives not our dictators. Medical data does not support any of such
mandatory measures; but instead medical data points clearly harm that such
measures create. 

Thank you,
Beata O'Connell
www.artveritasfineart.com 

Angela Braun
 Thorold,  

On Monday, September 14, 2020, 11:59:00 a.m. EDT, Norio, Ann-Marie <ann-
marie.norio@niagararegion.ca> wrote:

Good morning Beata,

CL-C 91-2020



 

Please accept this email as confirmation of your delegation to Regional Council at its
meeting being held on September 17, 2020 respecting the Face Covering By-law.
Our offices are currently closed to the public and we are holding our meetings using
electronic participation. The meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. via the Zoom meeting
platform. Please note that Regional Council meetings are streamed on the internet
and/or broadcasted on a local cable network.

 

In accordance with the Procedural By-law, you will be granted ten (10) minutes to
speak, followed by an opportunity to address any questions from Council members. 
Your delegation may include up to five (5) persons; however, you are limited to two
(2) speakers permitted to speak not more than ten (10) minutes in total.  Only new
information is to be presented by successive speakers of such delegation.

 

Your delegation request will form part of the official record of the proceedings of
Council and will be considered a public document. 

 

Please provide me with any presentation materials and/or speaking notes by 9:00
a.m. on Thursday, September 17.

 

Once all the delegations are complete and Council has asked any questions, you will be removed from
the meeting.  At that point you can continue to view the meeting via live stream at the following link:
https://www.niagararegion.ca/government/council/default.aspx?home_task=1

 

The meeting will start at 6:30 p.m. Please note the following:

 

- You will be placed in the Zoom waiting room until we are ready to admit you to the meeting.

- You will be required to use both audio and video (if possible) during your delegation

- Please join the meeting before 6:30 p.m. so that we can conduct an audio and video check, once the
check is complete you will be placed back in the waiting room until we are ready for the delegations.

- When you join the meeting and provide your name, please ensure it matches what was on your
submission so that we know who is joining the meeting.  If you will be phoning in, please provide me with
the phone number so that I know to allow you into the meeting.

- Prior to providing your delegation, please have your video off and your audio on mute, the Chair will call
on you when we are ready for your delegation

- Once you have finished speaking, please ensure you mute yourself until you are asked a question

- Once Council has completed discussion on the delegations, you will be "removed" from the meeting. At
that point you can continue to view the meeting via live stream if you choose.
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As noted above, if you are calling in, please provide me with the phone number you
will be calling in from.

 

The Zoom meeting details are as follows (you do not need to have a Zoom account to
log in, you can choose “join a meeting” from the Zoom website or from the link below):

 

 

 

 

        

        

 

 you require more information on using Zoom or have questions, please do not
hesitate to contact me.

 

Ann-Marie

 

Ann-Marie Norio, BA, Dipl. M.A., CMM III
Regional Clerk

Administration - Office of the Regional Clerk

Niagara Region 
Phone:  905-980-6000 ext. 3220 Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 
Fax: 905-687-4977
www.niagararegion.ca
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From: Niagara Region Website
Sent: Friday, 11 September 2020 07:33:12 (UTC-05:00) Eastern Time (US & Canada)
To: Clerks
Subject: Online Form - Request to Speak at a Standing Committee

Request to Speak at a Standing Committee

To reply, copy the email address from below and put into 'To'. (if resident
entered their email address)

Name
Beata

Address
O'Connell

City
Crystal Beach

Postal
L0S1B0

Phone

Email

Organization

standing committee
Regional Council

Presentation Topic
Mandatory measures and the COVID 19

Presentation includes slides
No
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Previously presented topic
No

Presentation Details
End to the mandatory measures : face covering and social distancing.

Video Consent
Yes

 

The Regional Municipality of Niagara Confidentiality Notice The information contained in this
communication including any attachments may be confidential, is intended only for the use of the
recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged. If the reader of this message is not the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this
communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in
error, please re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy
of it from your computer system. Thank you. 
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